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Number: EHRP05-11       
Date: April 17, 2005 
Subject:  Use of 9XXX NOAC’s  
________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Purpose 
The conversion of the HHS payroll system to the Defense Finance and Accounting 
Service (DFAS) on April 17, 2005 will require some changes in the processing of 9XXX’ 
NOAC’s.   This letter provides information on these changes in processing. 
 
Changes 

 
9XXX NOAC’s will not be used for any payroll actions that are completed on the 
Compensate Employee pages.   Those NOAC’s will be inactivated.  These transactions 
will be submitted to DFAS on the non-SF-50 files. 
 
9XXX NOAC’s associated with entitlements keyed as earnings codes on the 
Compensation Page 
 

 
For further assistance or for questions regarding the information in this letter, please contact 
the HRS Help Desk at 301-504-3000. 


